Dear Parents/Carers and children!
Welcome to the Owl Class! I hope you have all had a fantastic summer and a well earned break. We have got some fabulous topics planned for this year, including our topic for the autumn term which is going to be ‘The Victorian Empire’. If you have any resources or books that you feel would support with our topic this term and you are willing to bring them in then please do so, it would be very much appreciated. 

Through both history and geography we will be focussing on our topic of ‘The Victorian Empire’ which will link with the majority of the curriculum. 
As historians, we are going to explore Victorian history. We will be thinking carefully about our own enquiry questions for research and using these within our history sessions to research, explore and compare and contrast. Within history we will be researching and exploring Victorian life. Furthermore, we will be exploring and developing our knowledge of Queen Victoria and other significant people within the era. We will explore the impact significant people had and how and why places such as factories and schools have changed over time.
As geographers, we are going to look at the British Empire. We are going to explore what the British Empire was and locate and identify countries that were within the British Empire. Furthermore, we are going to explore why the British Empire was created and the benefits it had for Britain. 
As writers, we are going to look at the work of Charles Dickens and his well known novel, Oliver Twist. We are also going to be exploring and creating pieces of persuasive writing, information texts and recounts.
As mathematicians, we are going to be carrying out tasks and solving mathematical problems using symbols, words and diagrams. We will be exploring place value to multiply and divide whole numbers and decimals by 10, 100 and 1000 and will be using all four operations with decimals to two places. We will be exploring fractions and how to simplify and solve simple problems involving ratio and direct proportion. We will be learning how to use appropriate non-calculator methods for solving problems that involve adding, subtracting, multiplying and dividing any three-digit number by any two-digit numbers. Finally we will be interpreting coordinates in all four quadrants and exploring how to draw angles to the nearest degree. We will be finding the area and perimeter of a range of shapes and identifying symmetries of 2-D shapes. We will be finding the mean, median, mode and range of a set of data and interpreting graphs and diagrams and draw conclusions. 
As scientists, we are going to focus on humans and other animals and the importance of our bodies and keeping healthy. Just a few of the areas we will be focusing on are: foods and their nutrients, digestion, growth, the respiratory system, the heart and the circulatory system, pulse and pulse rates, diet, exercise and hygiene.
As artists, we are going to be learning about painting and printmaking. We are going to be looking at the famous artist, William Morris and using his artistic style within our own pieces of art.
As design technologists, we are going to be designing, constructing and evaluating Victorian toys. 

In French, we are going to be exploring French greetings, personal information and describing members of the family and people. 
Within PE, we are going to be exploring both netball and hockey.
As musicians, we are going to continue to learn to play the clarinet and we are going to explore rounds within music and sound sources.
In RE, we are going to be learning about Christianity.
The teaching of ICT will be taught throughout the curriculum and we will be taking on the role of market researchers and exploring productivity. 
PE sessions will be on a Monday and a Thursday so please ensure your child brings his/her PE kit in on Monday and returns it home Friday. The timetable may change and therefore it is essential that the PE kit is in school for the whole week.

If you have any queries, concerns or questions please do not hesitate to speak to me at the end of the school day.

Kind Regards,

Mrs J Tomkinson
Owl Class Teacher

